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December 19, 2002

The Honorable Nancy Wyman
Connecticut State Comptroller
55 Elm Street
Hartford, Connecticut   06106-1775
Dear Comptroller Wyman:
I am in receipt of your letter December 17, 2002.  I respectfully disagree with your position, as it is not supported by the language of any of the collective bargaining agreements between the parties.
· The Placement and Training Fund was established as Appendix B-1 to SEBAC III at the amount of $3,000,000 in 1992-93 with any unexpended funds carried over to 1993-94.  An additional $2,000,000 for 1993-94 was to be appropriated by the State.  The purpose of the Fund was to “mitigate the impact of layoffs which may occur during the 1992-93 and 1993-94 fiscal year”.
· A Memorandum of Agreement attached to SEBAC III provides as follows:
“An employee who is laid off in 1992-93, shall continue to receive employer provided health benefits for up to six (6) calendar months   .”
“The cost of implementing the health benefits continuation shall be charged to the    Placement and Training Fund of Appendix B-1.”

· The SCOPE Agreement provided that the placement and training program established in SEBAC III remained in effect with certain changes.  The SCOPE Agreement did not contain any provision concerning the continuation of health care benefits.
· The Comptroller’s office continued to provide continuation of health insurance coverage to employees who were laid off after 1992-93 and deduct the cost of that coverage from the fund
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· The SEBAC V Agreement provides “If the balance in the Placement and Training Fund falls below $1.0 million, the Placement and Training Agreement which was negotiated between the parties as part of SEBAC III shall be subject to negotiations.”
Your letter states “that the $1 million trigger contained in SEBAC V is to compel negotiations over replenishing the Fund so that congruence exists between its assets and Committee obligations”.  There is no obligation to negotiate over the continued funding of the Placement and Training Committee.  Indeed there is no obligation to fund it at all once the funds are depleted.  There is an obligation to negotiate the Placement and Training Agreement that we are prepared to do if the unions make a demand to do so.
I am disappointed that you do not intend to issue an addendum to Comptroller’s Memorandum No. 2002-41 since its content is not accurate.  Once the fund is depleted, the State of Connecticut has no obligation to pay for the continuation of health care benefits to laid off employees and we have so informed state agencies.  
DAS has conducted an audit and the present Fund balance is $1.1 million.  It appears that no deduction has been made to the Fund for health insurance since 1997-98.  If you have held the billing of any payments that should have been deducted from the Fund, you should process it immediately to ensure that your agency will be reimbursed.  You should keep this billing current, as once the fund reaches a zero balance there will not be any money for you to access.  
As you should be aware, laid off employees may elect to continue their health insurance through COBRA.  Therefore, your assertion that our interpretation of the clear contractual language will immediately add “nearly 2,800 employees and their families to ranks of Connecticut’s uninsured” is fallacious.








Sincerely,
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Marc S. Ryan, Secretary
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